Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

February 1, 2011
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Merle Prentice, Jr., Bill Foster, Dennis Carlin, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting started at 7:05 PM.  Not a quorum, minutes not approved.
Discussion of water loss, and selling of scrap metal from water project.  Discussion of Hunt proposal, question raised of why there is not just one gate valve at Mill Street; stated may be bid “as built” and if so, will be only paid for one put in.  Bill to ask Tim to change to one gate valve.

Trustee Carlin questioned selling water to gas companies, with concern of how much can be drawn off aquifer.  Seven years of pumping all day did not affect water table.  Also questioned where would pick-up be in village.  Discussion of barn where water already drawn, will be able to account for water, will be metered.  Discussion of concern of traffic and Main Street property as possible location.  Discussion of new building for well house and possibility of reduction of size. 

Meeting ended at 7:50 p.m. 
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
